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Board Members

FROM:
Karen Cheser, Deputy Superintendent/CAO
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May 2, 2017
RE:
Grading Policy 08.221
Based on the direction of the Board, through the Strategic Plan and the March 21st Board Workshop, the Boone County Schools Grading Committee has worked over the last year to research the impact of grading policies and practices in our district. Because of the district’s commitment to mastery learning for all students, a focus on consistency, comparability, and feedback that will propel learning is critical. The Committee respectfully submits the attached policy revision to go into effect the 2017-2018 school year, with the new grading scale applied to high school students’ current grades.  (Applying the new scale to all high school students’ grades is supported by over 78% of current high school teachers.)  The scale is as follows: A=90-100; B=80-89; C=70-79; 69 and below = an I for incomplete to foster all children to take credit recovery.  If a student does not take extended school services then their grade will reflect an F for failure to reach the standard.  Additional weights, Honors = 1.02; AP/Dual Credit = 1.04. Applying the new scale to previous years’ grades would not change the “bump” (.04 / .08 weight) that students have already received for advanced classes in previous years. This step is the first in transforming grading practices in the district.  This revision will allow thousands of students to have greater opportunities to attend post-secondary institutions and programs.  Based on research of other districts and states changing their scale to the 10-point scale, we expect an increase in students taking advanced courses (AP and Dual Credit) due to this change.  By taking advanced courses, students are more likely to persevere through college to graduation. 
In addition, the district will focus intently on standards-based grading, a multi-year effort.  Last month, all principals, assistant principals, instructional coaches and district administrators were trained by Dr. Gerry Swan, professor at University of Kentucky, one of the foremost researchers on grading. (He had previously presented to our Grading Committee.) Dr. Swan will work with us as we train every teacher in the district this summer on mastery learning and grading through a standards-based approach.  Learning Support Services will lead this work as all schools, grade levels, and departments will develop new practices to ensure consistency, comparability and feedback that will propel learning.

Again, we submit this policy revision as a first step in bringing our practices in line with the goals of our strategic plan.  Our goal is to build hope, wellbeing and engagement for our students as we ensure they are all prepared for college, career, and life.  In 2017 and beyond, it is critical that all students are able to attend post-secondary colleges and programs and that we do not create barriers for them to prosper.  We are happy to answer any questions you may have.
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